
PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

 
Pursuant to the requirements of the CALIFORNIA ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY ACT (CEQA) and the County’s 
“RULES AND REGULATIONS TO IMPLEMENT CEQA” the Imperial County Environmental Evaluation 
Committee will meet on June 27, 2024 at 1:30 p.m. in the Board of Supervisors Chambers, 940 Main Street, El 
Centro, to review the below-mentioned projects:   
 
(Mitigated Negative Declaration) Assessment #23-0034: Applicant: Imperial County Public Works 
Department (ICPDS). Proposes project [Initial Study (IS #23-0034)] to replace the existing Meloland Road 
Bridge over Central Drain with a pipe crossing. The project includes the demolition, removal and disposal of the 
existing bridge as long as replacement with a pipe crossing and the roadway to be reconstructed on the same 
alignment. This bridge has been closed to traffic since 2016. The proposed project site is located in Imperial 
County in portions of Sections 19 and 20, of Township 15 S Range 15 E. The existing bridge is located on 
Meloland Road at the Central Drain, about 1.9 miles north of Evan Hewes Highway and approximately 4 miles 
west of the city of Holtville, California, County of Imperial; State of California (Supervisory District #5), [Rocio 
Yee, Planner I at 442-265-1736, or via email at rocioyee@co.imperial.ca.us].   
 

 
Jim Minnick, Chairman 

Environmental Evaluation Committee 
 

Si usted requiere esta información en español, favor de llamar al (442) 265-1736. 
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